
 
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Bowling Committee 
January 5, 2023 

 
The meeting was called to order by Director Jean Totten at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board 
Room.  
 
PRESENT:  Director Jean Totten, Director Steve Collins and Committee Members Sharon 
McCauley, Darrel Larson, Bruce Lamb, Rube Edwards, Jim Powell, Roger Beebe, Lynda 
Bettina 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
GUESTS:  Cardholder Darla Akins 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the December 1, 
2022  meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer , RCSC Director of Bowling:  Bowling Statistics 

 
Total Bowling Games   December  

Lakeview Lanes  16,955  (For the year most games recorded since 2011) 
Bell Lanes   13,280  (For the year most games recorded since 2004) 

30,235 (For the year most games recorded since 2008) 
  
Total League Bowling Games December  

Lakeview Lanes  13,146  
Bell Lanes    8,427  

     21,573   
 
Total Open Bowling Games  December  

Lakeview Lanes  3,410 (Most ever recorded in December (2004) 
For the year most games recorded since 2005 

  
Bell Lanes   4,544 (Most ever recorded in December (2004) 

For the year most ever recorded since 1994  
     7,954 (Most ever recorded in December (2001)  

For the year most ever recorded since 1998  
 

Upcoming events at the centers are CBE Senior Singles Scratch Tournament on January 8th at 
Bell Lanes, The Bowling Over Cancer fundraiser on January 14th at Lakeview Lanes, Our 
house run No Tap Tournament on January 21st at Lakeview Lanes, The Sun City Bowling As-
sociation Hall of Fame No Tap Doubles Tournament on January 28th at Lakeview Lanes and  
The house run Scotch Doubles Tournament on January 29th at Bell Lanes. 

 
Bell Lanes is starting back up the Wednesday 4:00pm No Tap bowling league January 11th.  
Due to the overwhelming popularity, we decided to try a 12:00pm No Tap league beginning 
January 18th.  There are 10 teams of 4 already signed up for it. 
 



We are taking sign-ups that include the bowlers RCSC number.  The members are given       
priority if we fill up an event or a league.  It is very important that the members fill out that line 
on the sign-up form. 
 
New pricing went into effect on January 1st.  Members will pay $2.70 per game, and guests will 
pay $3.15 per game.  League pricing does not change mid-season.  Any new leagues beginning 
after January 1st will be charged the new pricing.  Note that the pricing increase reflects a        
5-cent increase in member rates and a 25-cent increase in guest rates. 

 
In response to committee feedback, the front of the building at Lakeview Lanes where the paint 
had been worn off has been re-painted.  We have also begun an opening league announcement 
promoting upcoming events. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:   Stated that Sun City bowlers have contributed over 
$9,000 in funds to AZ Veterans and the current metro funds are at $30,000.    The metro 
Phoenix USBC are currently reorganizing the office staff.  Area league officers will be keeping 
us informed.  USBC tournaments and dates are listed at the bowling centers. 
 
Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President: Lynda reported that the 2022 New 
Year’s Eve Bowler Rama at Lakeview Lanes was sold out and a great success.  Invitations have 
been sent out for the February scheduled Hall of Fame event. 
 
Old Business:   Security cameras and other items are delayed due to supply chain demands. 
 
New Business:  None 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, February 2, 2023 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:30am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


